Third H&D Race and Second Win for William in Cool Conditions on Slieve Martin

The third race in the 2016 Hill and Dale series took place in Rostrevor Forest Park on Thursday 28 April, with conditions un-seasonally cold for the time of year. At midday Slieve Martin had a light dusting of snow on the summit with the temperature in low single digits, the message went out that full body cover would be required as further heavy snow showers where forecasted.
The term full body cover is often a source of debate, to clarify it comprises of a waterproof jacket, over-trousers, hat, gloves, compass and whistle, which must either be carried or worn. Non-compliance can result in not being allowed to start or being disqualified from the event. This equipment can be a life saver, helping protect against hypothermia. 
Following the usual briefing, which included cut off time, 194 runners started prompt at 7.30pm, with Willy McKee heading the field towards Foxes Green.   Last week’s winner Zac Hanna taking part in his first Hill and Dale season having only started running a few months earlier, was pushing Willy hard as the runners left the shelter of the forest for the open mountain. At the edge of the Forest,  the cut-off enforcement team asked one runner to turn back, this was for the safety of the Marshal’s on the summit to ensure they didn’t have to stand any longer than necessary in sub-zero conditions. Also on the summit for the first time was a barcode reader, in the hands of David Hicks who was resting after an excellent 2nd place in the NIMRA Fallows race on Saturday. The barcode reader allowed descent and climb times to be calculated for the first time. Willy extended his lead over the summit and pushed hard in the hope of beating Seamus Lynch’s record of 32.28 set last year, his winning time was only 27 seconds short, Zac held onto second followed by fast finishing Barry McConville his descent time being the quickest of the day. Jack O’Hare had a great climb summiting in 9th position, descent didn’t go as well dropping to 15th at the finish with the 75th quickest descent.
In the ladies race Diane Wilson, recovering from a recent injury, took the win with Shileen O'Kane and Gillian Wasson not far behind in 2nd and 3rd position respectfully. It 4th position making a return after seven years absence Charlene Haugh who won the race in 2009 in a time of 39.02. Further down the field in the ladies race was Mary Mackin, the only runner to complain about the course marking’s not being clear enough. On further questioning it appeared that the missing markings were less than 100 meters from the finish, the reason for the lack of markings was that runners could have taken either route as both finished at the same point – the finish line. You would have thought after many, many years running over the same course this would have been obvious.
Refreshments, food and presentations, including the much sought after H&D Mug spot prizes took place in the Cloughmoor Inn. The race organisers would like to thank everyone that gave up their time to help make another successful race, in particular the marshal’s out on the hill who had endure very harsh conditions. Next week’s race returns to Slieve Binnian, the only summit finish in the series, all runners are reminded not to forget their numbers and also to bring full body cover as long range forecast is predicting cold conditions.
Report by Wingman
